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Steering Committee Meeting Summary
	Date:
	June 24, 2021

	Time:
	4:00 – 6:00pm

	Location:
	Virtual Meeting via Microsoft Teams

	Attendees:
	Steering Committee and Council Members
· Demian Dellinger
· Dean Fox
· Vang Moua
· Doug Griner 
· Charlie Yokley
· Douglas Ball
· Kathy Behringer
· Jon Blasco
· Tim Holton
	Town staff
· Jeff Triezenberg
· Terri Jones
· Brian Godfrey
· Stacy Griffin 
· Tony Beasley
· Leah Harrison
· Chris Johnson
· David Bamford 
Consultant
· Jay McLeod

	Materials:
	· PowerPoint Presentation



Welcome and Introductions
The project team reviewed the project schedule and progress is on time. Definitions article is being reviewed by staff and will be delivered to the steering committee shortly for their review, although there will not be a separate meeting to discuss it.
Progress Update
Open Space and Recreation
Committee clarified that open space areas can overlap with other areas (tree preservation, perimeter buffers, etc.), if all related criteria are met. These goals are not necessarily exclusive of each other.
Discussion about when and how certain fee-in-lieu are calculated and collected. Clarification will occur. Staff will research recent fee-in-lieu action by Council and ensure updated language is in the UDO.
Streets
Will switch to just reference the Engineering Design Manual for streets and rights-of-way. Discussion related to block lengths and connectivity and possibility for cut-through traffic. This is likely more of a concern for legacy neighborhoods, although the magnitude and extent of the issue is probably limited or negligible. Concern that too much right-of-way would be a burden on the town. Desire for pedestrian connections to mitigate when street connections are not sufficient to provide the desired connectivity. Committee expressed support for requiring sidewalks on both sides of every street in town.
Realign cul-de-sac standards to match upcoming Building Code standards changes. Coordination needed between multiple departments to get the appropriate design standards into the UDO and/or manuals (ex. – cul-de-sac width needs to be min. 96’ when over 150’ in length).
Utilities
Switch fire hose access length from 500’ to 400’ per current standard.
Discussion and Next Steps
Discussed items will be incorporated into additional updates to the subdivision section. Staff will deliver the Definitions section to the committee for review soon. Staff will schedule an interdepartmental meeting (Planning, Engineering, Fire, Building Codes, etc.) to discuss changes to street sections, rights-of-way, and other updates to the UDO based on commonly implemented policies.
Check the project webpage often for updates and upcoming events:
https://www.garnernc.gov/departments/planning/garner-forward/udo-re-write-project
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